
 

 
 
January 6, 2022 - Meeting, 6:00pm ZOOM 
 
Welcome - President BJ Newell 
 
Introduction of the Board 

 
Treasurer’s Report — Mike Crosby 
As of December 31, 2021, Fobs account balance: $6,150.98 

  
Crime Prevention/Starting your own Community Watch  
- East Division Commander Michael Richens 

• Crime is currently below average in Belmont shore. Crime statistics are available by visiting 

www.longbeach.gov/police/statistics.asp  

• Starting/participating in a Community Watch is encouraged by Long Beach and have starter kits 
available.  

BSBA Update — Jessie Artigue 

 
• 2nd Street empty store fronts are continuing to lease with several already in operation and more to 
come. 
 
• Sweet Street event happening on 2nd Street week of Valentine’s Day 

 
 
District Office Director, Councilwoman Suzie Price’s Office — Gabriela Joy 

 
•Community meeting with Public Works Director on 1/26 regarding infrastructure projects 
 
•Due to Covid increase in the community all meetings will be virtual until further notice 

 
 
Next meeting: February 3, 2022 — Kelly Colopy, Health and Human Services 

 
 
 

Minutes submitted by Malarie Ortiz 

 


